REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, June 14, 2018, at 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

PRESENT: Mayor John Buckley, Commissioners David Parmley and Scott Richardson, Police Chief Ted Murray, Police Captain Mike Sexsmith, Fire Captain Brian Tingley, Code Officer Bud Burdett and Dep. City Clerk Barbara Perrott.

ABSENT: Fire Chief Dan Smith

ALSO PRESENT: Bill Dugan, WLEA.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meeting held May 10, 2018 be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved as read. Carried – Ayes all

Mayor Buckley pointed out the SRO report that Officer Stanford is now presenting to the Board. Buckley praised Stanford on the job he is doing at the schools.

By Parmley/Richardson

RESOLVED, that the City of Hornell Board of Public Safety hereby accepts the resignation of Police Officer Kathleen G. Secondo, for the purpose of retirement, effective June 29, 2018.

Carried – Ayes all

Mayor Buckley commended Officer Secondo on the great job she has done with the department. She was an asset to the City of Hornell and will be missed. Chief Murray joined Mayor Buckley in his praise of Officer Secondo. She was the department's first female officer and has led the way for future women on the force. Best of luck and good wishes were expressed by the board.

By Richardson/Parmley

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$306,564.71 be approved and paid as audited. Carried – Ayes all

Miscellaneous:

- A request for a street closing on Oak St. for a 4th of July block party was granted.
- Bud Burdett explained that two properties in the City are being demolished and to comply with the Dept. of Labor requirements for asbestos survey/removal, he has issued an "Unsafe Building/Order to Demolish" letter for both properties.
- An application for a Callman position with the fire department was approved.

- Mayor Buckley asked Chief Murray to comment on a situation that Office McDaniels dealt with a few weeks ago. Murray said that McDaniels responded to a call for respiratory failure and upon arrival administered Narcan, saving the person. McDaniels also recovered drugs that led to the arrest of the individual who provided the drugs to the victim.
- Chief Murray stated that during a traffic stop last night, Office McHenry found a large amount of various drugs.
- The AMVETS has requested that an area on Broadway, in front of their club, be coned off on Sunday for a short ceremony to honor Larry Hatter.

Captain Tingley said that the new ambulance has been ordered and should arrive in 3-4 months.

Code Officer Bud Burdett said that his department now has a mobile printer and will be able to issue tickets and certificates of occupancy while out in the field, expediting the process. Burdett and Mayor Buckley recently met with Jack Wheeler from the county regarding 10 Cottage Ave. and the possibility of getting the taxes on that property forgiven so that an interested party can demolish the house and rebuild.

Chief Murray said that Officer Ashley Emo is in her last week of field training and will be on her own next week. Murray said that they are waiting for their new vehicle. It is taking longer to arrive than they were told.

By Parmley/Richardson **RESOLVED,** that there being no further action, the meeting was adjourned at 9:28 am.

Carried – Ayes All

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Perrott, City Clerk